City of Audubon Park-Variance Hearing December 12, 2016

The City Council of Audubon Park held a variance hearing provided under KRS 61.823 and §15-2.05 of the City Code on Monday, December 12, 2016 at 3340 Robin Road with the following present: Mayor Dorn Crawford and Councilors Darrell Shelton, Laura Stevens, Nancy Zinner, Mike Gardner, Tony Williams and Drew Perkins. Also present were, Assistant Chief of Police Mike Minniear and City Clerk Janette Mercer.

Call to Order

Mayor Crawford called the hearing to order at 6:30 PM. The Mayor introduced Mr. & Mrs. Kress and noted that they are requesting a variance on the West side of their property and the 6 foot fence along the back of the property is allowed by the ordinance. The Kresses' are requesting a variance for a 6 foot fence on the West side on their yard. They presented all the needed supporting materials for requesting a variance. Their reasoning for the 6 foot fence is to help protect their two small children from the train tracks and access from any persons that may come off Preston Highway. Councilors and the Mayor asked about the four foot fence of the opposite side of the yard. The Kresses' stated that their children and the neighbor's kids on that side, play together and the father of the neighbor's kids keeps a close eye on the children. There were comments about the fence ordinance being outdated and may need to be looked at during the recodification of the ordinances. Tony Williams made a motion to adjourn. Laura Stevens seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. The hearing adjourned at 6:45 PM.